September 14, 2006

Sarah-

The following presents my final comments.  The status of my May 10, 2006

comments are noted below.
Traffic Study

1.
I concur with the trip generation estimate and the conclusion that

the project does not require a Traffic Movement Permit.

No comment.

2.
I am reviewing in detail the traffic analyses at the Allen's Corner

intersection and will have final comments soon.

The analyses are acceptable and I have no further comment. 

Site Plan

1.      The number of parking spaces seems excessive.  The applicant should

provide supporting data that documents the need for 72 parking spaces for

such a facility.

The parking supply has been reduced and I find the proposal to be

acceptable.

2.      The parking aisle adjacent to the truck loading area is substandard

and modifications to the layout should be considered.

See Comment #6.

3.      The curb opening (on the concrete pad) just west of Northport Road

is very wide and reducing the width should be considered.
The plan has been revised and I have no further comment.

4.      A sidewalk connection should be considered from Northport Road.  I

would expect pedestrian activity between the Northport Office Buildings and

Rite Aid.

The plan has been revised and I have no further comment other than to note

that all pedestrian facilities need to be ADA compliant (All ramp junctions

should have HC ramps.  The plans are not clear.).

5.      A sidewalk connection should be considered from the Washington

Avenue curb opening.  Pedestrians originating from the south will likely

walk through the parking lot, the most direct routing.

The plan has been revised and I have no further comment.

6.      An explanation should be provided on how trucks are anticipated to

enter and exit the site.

The applicant should provide information that indicates that delivery trucks

can maneuver into and out of the project site and can access the loading

dock.

Additional Comments

1.
Additional regulatory signs will need to be provided at the

restricted driveways on both Allen Avenue and Washington Avenue.  A

condition of approval should be required that notes that the applicant will

be responsible for all costs associated with the installation of regulatory

signage informing motorists of turn prohibitions at the driveways, subject

to approval by the City Traffic Engineer.

2.
The crosswalks at the public street frontages should be two white

parallel lines or the City's "Block" design and shall be maintained by the

applicant.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me.

Best Regards,

Thomas A. Errico, P.E.

Senior Transportation Engineer

Wilbur Smith Associates

59 Middle Street

Portland, Maine 04101

(207) 871-1785 Phone

(207) 871-5825 Fax

